
More information about the project can be found at Trafford Council/Talbot Road Upgrades

  1 Trafford Pedestrian & Cycling 
Improvements

Three major junction improvements will be completed on behalf of Trafford Council, taking us to Spring 
2024:

	� White City Way
	� Great Stone Road
	� Chester Road

The projects will see these junctions undergoing major reconfiguration into cycle friendly cyclops junctions including 
all new smart signals to cut down on unnecessary waiting, bike lanes and remodeling of traffic islands. Talbot Road 
is very busy and well used by local cyclists to get around. This work will make it easier and safer to use. The three 
junction improvements will see the creation of a safe continuous cycling and walking link through the center of Trafford, 
opening the area up for active travel, improving safety and taking cars off the road.
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For any further information or queries 
please email: 

mcf@amey.co.uk

Great Stone Rd/Talbot Road Junction
In April we finished the footpaths on the northern side, 
with just the final surfacing to lay (which will happen once 
the new traffic lights have been commissioned). We are 
now working on the southern footpath, but with a slight 
delay due to the problems we had with high and 
congested pipes and cables. Unfortunately, it looks like 
we’ll have similar issues on the southern side, but we are 
working hard to complete the works as soon as possible.

Planned work for May 
Work will continue on the southern footpath with the 
installation of new drains & ducts and the installation of 
the new kerbs. Once all the kerbs are in we can carry out 
the road resurfacing (during the night) which should be 
in early June 

April saw the majority of the northern footpath and 
cycleway works either side of Longford Road completed 
and resurfacing of the road is planned to start on 7th May 
(night time)

Planned work for May
The road resurfacing will take two weeks to complete and 
there will be several night time closures of Chester Road 
and Talbot Road to allow this to be carried out safely.

May should also see the installation of the remaining 
traffic lights (around 70% is already installed) with the 
new junction being switched on towards the end of May/
early June.

Chester Rd/Talbot Road Junction


